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Parking in The Rise 

Summary 
 

To consider writing to residents requesting that they do not park on the green in 
The Rise and discuss the parking issues at the junction with Banbury Road.   
 

Recommendation 
 

‘No parking’ signs be erected in the green in The Rise and residents be written to 
and asked not to park on the green. 
 
If Oxfordshire County Council highways is in agreement, double yellow lines be 
painted on the junction of The Rise and Banbury Road. 
 

Reasons for the 
Recommendation 
 

A number of residents park on the green in The Rise and it is not designated or 
suitable for parking. 
 
Parking at the junction of Banbury Road and The Rise has been an issue for some 
time, mainly with parents/carers from the Primary School parking their vehicles 
dangerously during drop-off and collection times.  If OCC is in agreement to 
progress with this proposal, a Traffic Regulation Order would be needed and 
there would be a consultation process too. 
 

Impact on Budget Minimal – cost of signs and letters to residents. 
 
The costs for the Traffic Regulation Order could be incorporated into the traffic 
calming project. 
 

Risks 
 
 

If the parking on the green continues, then the grass and kerbstones could get 
damaged and it could result in the whole green space being used as a car park, 
when it is an amenity area for people to enjoy and children to play.  It also makes 
it more difficult for the grass cutting contractor to do his job properly if vehicles 
are parking in the way. 
 
If the issue of the parking on the junction is not addressed, it could result in a 
child having an accident or cars having an accident.  The road also gets blocked 
with cars double parking. 
 

 Background The Primary School has been contacted about the issue of parents/carers parking 
dangerously on the junction of The Rise and Banbury Lane and the Head Teacher 
has contacted TVP and also written to parents. 
 
The Clerk to the Parish Council has also been in contact with TVP asking for the 
junction to the monitored. 
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